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Dates for the Diary 

JANUARY 2022 FEBRUARY  

28 Jan School Development Day (teachers and 

staff only). 

1 Feb Years 1 – 6 commence. 

31 Jan School Development Day (teachers and 

staff only). 

7 Feb 

 

First day for 2022 Kindergarten students. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

The Facta 

Deeds Not Words Facta  
Non Verba 

Term 4 – Week 11 (17th December 2021) 

 
 

Concord Public School – 66 Burwood Road, Concord NSW 2137 
Tele:  (02) 9744 8427 or (02) 9744 8452 – Email: concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

I can’t quite believe that the year has come to an end and that I am writing my last Principal’s Report 
for the year. Although we have all had our fair share of challenges, I am enormously grateful that we 
were able to finish the school year with all our students back on site with their teachers and with all 
their friends. 
 
Congratulations Ms Zhang 
Congratulation Ms Zhang, who was married last weekend! We wish you and your husband a lifetime of 
happiness and joy as you begin your new life together. 
 
A tribute to our Parents and Carers 
Parents and carers, we have put together a special tribute to you from all the staff and students at 
Concord Public School. This is our token of appreciation for everything you have endured this year. 
Please access the clip through the link below: 
https://drive.google.com/file/d/12UTApVtKgAP8PI42Zi6VCPs1G7913IDg/view?usp=sharing 
The link can also be found on our website. 
 

Congratulations to our 2022 School Captains and Vice-captains 

Our 2022 Captains and Vice-captains have been announced. Congratulations to: 

• Audrey C. – Captain 

• Tom H. – Captain  

• Kiera Y. – Vice-captain 

• Chris Y. – Vice-captain 
 

And to our 2021 Captains and Vice-captains, Anuka S. (Captain), Dionn N. (Captain), Alexis E. (Vice-captain) and 

Harrison H. (Vice-captain), we thank you for your leadership and commitment to our school. Your ideas were 

never-ending, always for the benefit of our students. We wish you well as you embark in your high school 

journey. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal’s Message 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/12UTApVtKgAP8PI42Zi6VCPs1G7913IDg/view?usp=sharing


 

 
 
 
As I do every year, I’d like to end with my speech from Presentation Day.  

 
“Boys and girls, parents/carers, grandparents/friends, teachers and staff, welcome to our Annual 

Presentation Day. 

 

Boys and girls, we are becoming quite used to our zoom assemblies and meeting this way, as is our 

whole school community. It doesn’t, however, take away the celebration and acknowledgement that 

we have all worked so hard to preserve, even if it is through an online platform. 

 

Throughout this unusual year, our gates were locked, visitors coming into the school were limited, 

masks were on, and check-ins became part of our daily routine. But one thing that never changed is 

our commitment to our children’s learning and wellbeing. We worked in partnership with our 

parents and carers, from start to finish…whether from home or at school.  

 

Parents and carers, we could not have done it without you……..your relentless commitment, reliance 

and support has not gone unnoticed. You have faced many challenges, frustrations and never-

ending updates and changes. Yet you still persevered. On behalf of your children and all the staff 

at our school, we thank you from the bottom of our hearts. You deserve a “virtual” standing 

ovation!!!  

 

Boys and girls, your teachers and parents are enormously proud of you.  The way you adjusted to 

learning from home and the way you were able to come back to school, after so long of being at 

home. Having read each and everyone’s Semester 2 Report, I am so proud to see how your learning 

has continued and the new skills that you now have.  

 

Today is Presentation Day – a celebration of achievement. I would like you all to remember that 

school is so much more than just about trophies and awards. If you made a new friend this year – 

then that’s an achievement. If you became a member of the SRC for the very first time – that’s an 

achievement. If you helped someone who was feeling lonely in the playground by asking them to 

play with you – then that’s an achievement. Only some of our achievements will be mentioned 

today. But as I say every year, it just means that it’s somebody else’s turn to shine. We all shine in 

different ways! 

 

Year 6, Wow!!! 

What a ride it has been over the last 2 years. You have missed out on camps and fun days, and all 

those special moments that make Year 6 so special. We did, however, manage to sneak in our Year 6 

Farewell last Thursday……and wasn’t that a special night. But when you walk out of the school gate 

that final time this Thursday, take one last look over your shoulder………look into the school 

grounds and focus on what you did achieve and what you did experience whilst at Concord Public 

School over the past 7 years.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Here are a few: 

 

• Friendships that will go beyond 2021 – you only have to look beside you right now. Who are 

you sitting next to…..no doubt a cherished friend. 

• Wonderful teachers that cared and nurtured your wellbeing and education over the 7 years 

• And parents and carers who were right by your side from that very first day you walked 

into the school, holding your hand nervously and calming your nerves. Parents and carers 

who never gave up on you, through your triumphs and your challenges. 

 

Year 6, each and everyone of you will walk away with lifetime memories on Thursday, and no 

matter what has happened or what will happen in the future, no one can take these special moments 

away from you.  

 

I’d like to thank and acknowledge 3 teachers that won’t be with us next year. 

 

Firstly, thank you to Ms Celine Dela Cruz. Ms Dela Cruz worked with our Inclusive Classes this 

year as the teacher of 1/2C. We thank her for her passion and commitment to our students and we 

wish her well as she commences her new position as a permanent classroom teacher at Chalmers Road 

School. Thank you, Ms Dela Cruz and good luck. 

 

Secondly, I’d like to thank Mrs Jenny Moran, who leaves us as she continues her studies in 

psychology. Mrs Moran has been a teacher at our school for 10 years, working manly in the role of 

Enrichment Teacher with our years 3-6 students. Mrs Moran has brought a depth of knowledge and 

expertise to her role over the past 10 years and will be greatly missed. Good luck, Mrs Moran and 

thank you for all that you have done for our students over the last 10 years! 

 

And thirdly, many of you would be aware that Ms Papas is expecting her 2nd child very soon. Ms 

Papas, we’ll be thinking of you in the coming weeks, and we wish you good health as you welcome 

your new baby into your family. 

 

I’d also like to mention a member of our school community who leaves us this year, as his son 

finishes Year 6 in the coming days. This parent has been our P&C President for many years, 

supporting and working in partnership with the school. He worked alongside us through many 

projects, ensured the school was well-resourced and developed positive relationships with school staff 

to ensure liaising was relevant and authentic to the needs of the school and the school community. 

We will miss his sense of humour, his knowledgeable expertise on all things building and 

maintenance. But most of all, we will miss his commitment and availability whenever we needed 

him. Mr Morris Hillsley, from the entire community, thank you for all that you have done for our 

school and our students. We wish you and your family well. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

And lastly, I’d like to thank our teachers and our staff. I just can’t thank you enough for 

everything that you have endured this year. We have all had personal and professional challenges. 

Yet you never stopped…… and you never gave up. Your unwavering and relentless commitment to 

our students is always at the forefront of everything that you do. You ensured that our students 

were supported in their education, and their wellbeing, and nothing was ever too hard or too 

challenging……going above and beyond to individualise support when needed. It is an absolute 

privilege to know each and every one of you, to learn from you, and an honour to work alongside 

you. 

 

And to conclude, enjoy this special day and over the school holidays, cherish the moments with those 

that are special to you. 

 

Merry Christmas and happy holidays to you all. Stay happy, safe and well, and we’ll see you early 

in 2022.” 

 

 

 

 

Anna Vountoulas 
Principal 

Concord Public School 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Guidelines for 2022  

School Operational Guidelines for Term 1, 2022 

 

The Department of Education will be notifying schools of the operational guidelines for Term 1 in late 

January. As soon as we have this correspondence, we will share this with the school community. 

 

2022 Class Structures 

 

We have put together a draft plan of classes for 2022. However, this may change depending on enrolments in 

early Term 1 next year. 

 

As we do every year on the very first day of school (Tuesday 1st February), all students from Years 1-6 will be 

placed in their class from the previous year with their 2021 class teacher from 9am-11am. This is to allow the 

students to reunite with friends/teacher and for the nerves to settle after a long holiday. Students will be 

placed in their 2022 classes at 12pm after lunch. Please be mindful that these class arrangements are 

temporary and will not be final until enrolments stabilise, and numbers are submitted to the Department of 

Education in mid-February. Once this occurs, the community will be notified of the class structures along with 

confirmation of the class teachers. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Three Class Awards = 1 Principal’s Award 

Three Principal’s Awards = 1 Principal’s Pennant 

Note:  Class Awards and/or Principal’s Awards must be handed to the front 

office 2 days prior to the date of Assembly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Awards / Pennant Process 
 



 

Congratulations ….             
To the following students who have received a  

Principal Award or Principal Pennant. 

Principal’s Awards Principal’s Pennant 

KS  

Mason M. 

1D 

Sampson C. 

KG 

Zara C, Alvin Y. 

3/4M 

Adam G, Eunice Y, Jennifer P, Alfie A. 

K/1D  

Jonathan P, Jeshvik P, Leon G, Flynn M. 

4Z 

Ryley McL. 

1D  

Tahlia McL, Alby B. 

5M  

Ayden T. 

1/2A 

Mariano S, Cartia B, Laura Rose S, Samuel N, Bianca 

McL. 

5/6S  

Henry C, Oscar L. 

2/3S 

Prieyan M, Lucio C, Edmon C, Aaruran N. 

 

3/4M  

Jagger C, Jacinta T, Kristen T. 

4Z 

Ethan D, Ashima S, Kai H, Ryley McL. 

5M  

Ayden T. 

 



 

 
2021 Survey Results 

 



  



 

 



 
 



 
 



  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Help us keep our schools COVID-19 safe. 

• Keep your kids at home if they’re unwell and get them tested 
• Remind your kids to sanitise or wash their hands regularly 
• Kids in year 7+ must wear a mask indoors, and masks are strongly encouraged for primary aged 
students 

Despite the highly contagious Delta variant, most kids diagnosed with COVID-19 during the current 
outbreak have had mild or no symptoms. Only 2% of those cases had to be hospitalised (National 
Centre for Immunisation Research and Surveillance). 

Under the public health order, all education and care workers, including teachers and education 
providers, must be fully vaccinated by 8 November 2021. To help protect our kids while they’re at 
school, all school staff are required to wear masks indoors. 

Help us keep kids in the classroom! 

More: https://www.ncirs.org.au/…/covid-19-and-children-frequently… 

NSW Department of Education 

 

 

 

https://www.ncirs.org.au/covid-19/covid-19-and-children-frequently-asked-questions


 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 
 

 

Payment 

When making a payment online you can pay up to 3 DAYS before the due date of the payment. This is due 

to online transactions taking 48 hours to process. 

Other payment methods such as cash or cheque can also be sent to the front office and placed in the blue 

box labelled “School Post”. 

Please note that we do not accept online payment for uniform or canteen orders. Please see the uniform 

or canteen order form for payment details. 

Permission Notes 

If you have more than one child we need to have a note for each child, not all on one note please. 

Change of Contact/Address details 

Please inform the office immediately if you have changed your contact or address details, so we can contact 

you in case of an emergency. 

Bicycle and Scooter Guidelines 

If you give permission for your child to ride a bicycle or scooter to and/or from school and store it on the 

school grounds, please carefully read and sign the ‘Bicycle and Scooter Guidelines’ document (obtained 

from the Front Office). These signed forms are to be returned to the office. Once we have received the 

signed documentation, the school will record that your child has permission from you to ride to school. 

Please see the office for details. 

 

 

 

 

  

Message from the Office 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you aware that we are on Twitter? 
Follow us and see what is happening at Concord Public School 

 

 Concord Public School 
66 Burwood Road, Concord NSW 2137 

Email:  concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website:  www.concord-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Ph:  02 9744 8427 
 

 

Concord Public School on Twitter 

http://www.concord-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/

